CENWP-OD 									October 13, 2016
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: DRAFT minutes for the 13 October 2016 FPOM Hazmat Response Task Group meeting.

The meeting was held at the Columbia Room, CRITFC office, Portland, OR.  In attendance:
	Last
	First
	Agency
	Email

	Hausmann
	Ben
	NWP-BON
	Ben.J.Hausmann@usace.army.mil

	Conder
	Trevor
	NOAA
	trevor.conder@noaa.gov 

	Cordie
	Robert
	NWP-TDA
	Robert.P.Cordie@usace.army.mil

	Bettin
	Scott
	BPA
	swbettin@bpa.gov 

	Kovalchuk
	Erin
	NWP
	Erin.H.Kovalchuk@usace.army.mil

	Setter
	Ann
	NWW
	Ann.l.setter@usace.army.mil

	Zyndol
	Miro
	NWP
	Miro.A.Zyndol@usace.army.mil


Hausmann called in.
1. Decisions made at this meeting:
1.1. Final drafts of all maps and forms will be completed by the November FPOM meeting.
2. Task Group Updates
2.1. FPP change form allowing the biologist to make decisions for the fish ladder in a catastrophic scenario has been approved for TDA.  JDA and BON still need to submit their forms.  
2.2. TDA and JDA have completed their project map with all water routes and elevations.  
2.3. FPC provided travel time and BON has started the time travel maps for all three dams.
2.4. Walla Walla District will be using Portland District as a template for their procedures as well.  
2.5. Conder said that at the last Northwest Area Contingency Plan meeting, EPA claimed that they will not cover any operational decisions made by the USACE that impacts ESA listed fish.  Hausmann said that this is the opposite of what he had discussed with the EPA coordinator.  This issue needs more clarification.
2.6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Final draft of all maps and forms will be completed by next FPOM meeting.

